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Epsom and Ewell Borough Council

Minutes of the Meeting of the EPSOM AND WALTON DOWNS CONSERVATORS 
held on 22 July 2019

PRESENT -

Councillor Liz Frost (the Council) (Chairman); Simon Durrant (Jockey Club 
Racecourses (the Company)) (Vice-Chairman); Andrew Cooper (Jockey Club 
Racecourses (the Company)), Councillor Lucie Dallen (the Council), Simon Dow 
(Horserace Betting Levy Board (the Levy Board)), Councillor Bernice Froud (the 
Council), Councillor Jan Mason (the Council), Councillor Steven McCormick (the 
Council), Nigel Whybrow (Jockey Club Racecourses (the Company)) and Councillor 
Clive Woodbridge (the Council).

Officers present: Kathryn Beldon (Clerk to the Conservators), Amardip Healy (Chief 
Legal Officer), Ian Dyer (Head of Operational Services) and Tim Richardson 
(Committee Administrator)

7 ACCESS ARRANGEMENTS FOR CAR PARKS 

The Conservators received a report requesting permission to re-open a section 
of the Tattenham Enclosure Car Park during the summer months and agree 
delegated authority to deal with urgent requests in relation to the opening and or 
access of car parks managed by the Conservators.

The following matters were considered:

a) Arrangements for Tattenham Enclosure car park re-opening. It was 
noted that officers would consult Epsom Downs Racecourse to agree the 
specific arrangements for the location, any fencing and dates in use for 
the car park if approval was granted by the Conservators. Officers 
envisaged that the car park was likely to be opened during the period 
March – September. 

Following consideration, it was resolved:

That the Conservators:

(1) approved the re-opening of the Tattenham Enclosure Car Park during the 
summer months of 2019;

(2) delegated to the Clerk to the Conservators in consultation with the Chairman 
of the Conservators to determine any urgent request from the land owner, in 
relation to the opening and or access to the car parks managed by the 
Conservators.
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The meeting began at 7.30 pm and ended at 7.44 pm

COUNCILLOR LIZ FROST (CHAIRMAN)


